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County Elections Officials to visit area high schools during High School Voter Education Weeks
Santa Cruz County elections officials and volunteers will visit several area high schools during High School Voter Education Weeks, September 17 – 28, to discuss the important role young people play in shaping their future by voting.

The County Clerk’s office has offered to visit every high school campus during these two weeks or at any time during the school year to discuss the importance of being civically engaged and encourage 16 and 17-year-olds to pre-register to vote. When the pre-registrants turn 18, they will automatically be registered to vote and receive voting materials. 

In addition to pre-registering to vote, high school students age 16 or older may work as a poll worker on Election Day if they get permission from their school and their parent. Students can apply online at www.votescount.com. They must obtain the signature of a parent and a teacher before returning the form by FAX to 831-454-2445, email to lynn.stipes@santacruzcounty.us, or delivery to 701 Ocean Street, Room 310. 
“We look forward to partnering with our local high schools to promote civic engagement and participation,” County Clerk Gail L. Pellerin said. “When students pre-register to vote or serve in the polls they learn the importance of voting and being an active citizen in our country.”

The Secretary of State’s Office has launched a High School Civic Engagement Portal, HighSchool.sos.ca.gov. High school students can learn more about pre-registration, find out how to be a student poll worker, get resources to host a Student Mock Election on their campus, and learn how to organize voter registration drives on their campuses during High School Voter Education Weeks.
For more information, please contact the Santa Cruz County Elections Office at 831-454-2060, www.votescount.com, or email info@votescount.com
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